NATIONAL FEDERATION OF THE BLIND, DOUGLAS COUNTY AREA CHAPTER
Minutes from the 1-17-09 Meeting

President Lynda Canaday called the meeting to order at  2:15 p.m.  Others who attended were Jim Canaday, Lynda Canaday, Bob Fuller, Kathy Mitchell, Chikako Mochizuki, Comet Mochizuki, Sidney Roedel, and Loren Schmitt.

Loren introduced his friend, Kathy Mitchell, who joined him later in the meeting to make this month’s Knowledge Base presentation.

President’s Report:  

Lynda reported briefly on the Christmas party  -- good food (the cheese ball was the food feature of the party) and good company!  

Lynda reported that she is now active on the President’s List.  She stressed the importance of our listening to the NFB President’s monthly report; since she was unable to bring the audio version of the December report with her today, she suggested we go online to NFB.org/publications/speeches/reports to hear/see this one.  She will bring the January report to the next meeting.

On a personal note, Lynda shared with us the news that she is in stage 3 of kidney failure, which, of course, we very much regret.  We will be holding her in our thoughts and praying for her improved health.

Vice-President’s Report:  

Jim reported the following:  1) Dick Edlund died recently.  Dick lived in KC, KS and was national NFB treasurer.  

2) In celebration of Louis Braille’s 200th birthday (1809 – 1852) and the minting of the commerative Braille coin, readings will be given at Lawrence Public Library, Signs of Life, Milton’s, Wescoe beach, Community Merc, Kansas Union, among others.  Bob provided copies of the brochures about the coin.

3) Election of School Board members is coming up.  John Mitchell (Matt Mitchell’s father) and Michael Pomes are possible candidates. 

4) A blind-accessible poker tournament is now available on line at “All-in play.com.” 

5) Transit system:  An implementation specialist will be hired to figure out how to merge the campus and city bus systems, now that the voters have approved additional funding for city transit.

Treasurer’s Report: Bob reported a treasury balance of $327.31, including $48 from dues. Dues may be sent to Bob Fuller, 1746 Mississippi St., Lawrence, KS 66044.

Secretary’s Report:  Sidney had emailed November 2008 minutes to members before this meeting; corrections were made at the meeting and the corrected minutes were filed  (The secretary had, in November 2008, been instructed to email minutes of the October 08 meeting, along with an updated version of our member roster with the January minutes.  Unfortunately, the October minutes are nowhere to be found; current email difficulties have made it impossible to email these (January 2009) minutes and the current list of members and friends.  The secretary will persuade a member to email all these items right away.  Apologies.  (P.S.  I find that our Outlook Express is functioning at this moment, so I’m going to try sending this along with an attachment (the updated member information list)…11:20 a.m. 2/28/09.)

Knowledge Base:  Loren and Kathy presented a demonstration of the advantages of physical fitness and situational awareness, beginning with an impressive succession of push-ups, followed by head locks, chin snaps, and kicking as both a defense and exercise.

An informative and inspiring demonstration.

Respectfully submitted,

Sidney M. Roedel, Secretary                                                                                                       
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